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                                     PART II 
 
               INFORMATION REQUIRED IN THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT 
 
 
ITEM 3.  INCORPORATION OF DOCUMENTS BY REFERENCE. 
 
         The following documents are hereby incorporated by reference and made a 
part of this Registration Statement: 
 
         (a)      Williams' Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended 
                  December 31, 2000 (Items 7 and 8 were restated in the Current 
                  Report on Form 8-K filed May 22, 2001). 
 
         (b)      Williams' Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended 
                  March 31, 2001, and Williams' Current Reports on Form 8-K 
                  filed January 5, January 31, February 8, March 16, March 19, 
                  April 2, April 12, April 27, May 1, May 3, May 7, May 22, June 
                  13 and July 30, 2001. 
 
         (c)      Williams' Registration Statement on Form S-3 filed June 25, 
                  2001. 
 
         All reports subsequently filed by Williams pursuant to Sections 13, 14 
and 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, prior to the termination of 
the offering, shall be deemed to be incorporated herein by reference and to be a 
part hereof. 
 
ITEM 4.  DESCRIPTION OF SECURITIES. 
 
         Not applicable. 
 
ITEM 5.  INTERESTS OF NAMED EXPERTS AND COUNSEL. 
 
         Not applicable. 
 
ITEM 6.  INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS. 
 
         Williams is empowered by Section 145 of the General Corporation Law of 
Delaware, subject to the procedures and limitations stated therein, to indemnify 
any person against expenses (including attorneys' fees), judgments, fines and 
amounts paid in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by such person in 
connection with any threatened, pending or completed action, suit or proceeding 
in which such person is made a party by reason of such person being or having 
been a director, officer, employee or agent of Williams. The statute provides 
that indemnification pursuant to its provisions is not exclusive of other rights 
of indemnification to which a person may be entitled under any by-law, 
agreement, vote of stockholders or disinterested directors, or otherwise. 
Williams' By-laws provide for indemnification by Williams of its directors and 
officers to the fullest extent permitted by the General Corporation Law of 
Delaware. In addition, Williams has entered into indemnity agreements with its 
directors and certain officers providing for, among other things, the 
indemnification of and the advancing of expenses to such individuals to the 
fullest extent permitted by law, and, to the extent insurance is maintained, for 
the continued coverage of such individuals. 
 
         Williams maintains policies of insurance under which the directors and 
officers of Williams are insured, within the limits and subject to the 
limitations of the policies, against certain expenses in connection with the 
defense of actions, suits or proceedings, and certain liabilities which might be 
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imposed as a result of such actions, suits or proceedings, to which they are 
parties by reason of being or having been such directors or officers. 
 
ITEM 7.  EXEMPTION FROM REGISTRATION CLAIMED. 
 
         Not Applicable. 
 
ITEM 8.  EXHIBITS. 
 
         4.1      The Williams Companies, Inc. 2001 Stock Plan. 
 
        *4.2      Restated Certificate of Incorporation, as supplemented 
                  (filed as Exhibit 3(I)(a) to the Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q 
                  for the quarter ended March 31, 2001). 
 
        *4.3      Restated By-laws (filed as Exhibit 99.1 to Form 8-K filed 
                  January 19, 2000). 
 
        *4.4      Rights Agreement dated as of February 6, 1996, between 
                  Williams and First Chicago Trust Company of New York (filed as 
                  Exhibit 4 to Form 8-K filed January 24, 1996). 
 
         5.1      Opinion and Consent of Suzanne H. Costin, Esq., Secretary and 
                  Counsel for Williams, relating to the validity of the 
                  securities. 
 
         23.1     Consent of Ernst & Young LLP. 
 
         23.2     Consent of Suzanne H. Costin, Esq. (contained in Exhibit 5.1) 
 
         24.1     Power of Attorney. 
 
         24.2     Certified copy of resolution authorizing signatures pursuant 
                  to Power of Attorney. 
 
- ----------------- 
 
* The exhibits have previously been filed with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission as part of the filing indicated and are incorporated herein by 
reference. 
 
ITEM 9.  UNDERTAKINGS. 
 
(a)      Rule 415 offering.  Williams hereby undertakes: 
 
         (1)      To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being 
                  made, a post-effective amendment to this registration 
                  statement: 
 
                  (i)      To include any prospectus required by Section 
                           10(a)(3) of the Securities Act of 1933; 
 
                  (ii)     To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events 
                           arising after the effective date of the registration 
                           statement (or the most recent post-effective 
                           amendment thereof) which, individually or in the 
                           aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the 
                           information set forth in the registration statement; 
 
                  (iii)    To include any material information with respect to 
                           the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in 
                           the registration statement or any material change to 
                           such information in the registration statement; 
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                           Provided, however, that paragraphs (a)(1)(i) and 
                           (a)(1)(ii) do not apply if the registration statement 
                           is on Form S-3, Form S-8 or Form F-3, and the 
                           information required to be included in a 
                           post-effective amendment by those paragraphs is 
                           contained in periodic reports filed with or furnished 
                           to the Commission by Williams pursuant to Section 13 
                           or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 
                           1934 that are incorporated by reference in the 
                           registration statement. 
 
         (2)      That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the 
                  Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment 
                  shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to 
                  the securities offered therein, and the offering of such 
                  securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona 
                  fide offering thereof. 
 
         (3)      To remove from registration by means of a post-effective 
                  amendment any of the securities being registered which remain 
                  unsold at the termination of the offering. 
 
(b)      Filings Incorporating Subsequent Exchange Act Documents by Reference. 
         Williams hereby undertakes that, for purposes of determining any 
         liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of Williams' 
         annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the 
         Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (and, where applicable, each filing of 
         an employee benefit plan's annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of 
         the Securities Exchange Act of 1934) that is incorporated by reference 
         in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a new registration 
         statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering 
         of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona 
         fide offering thereof. 
 
(h)      Request for Acceleration of Effective Date or Filing of Registration 
         Statement on Form S-8. Insofar as indemnification for liabilities 
         arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, 
         officers and controlling persons of Williams pursuant to the foregoing 
         provisions, or otherwise, Williams has been advised that in the opinion 
         of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is 
         against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of 1933 and 
         is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for 
         indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by 
         Williams of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or 
         controlling person of the registrant in the successful defense of any 
         action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or 
         controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, 
         Williams will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been 
         settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate 
         jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against 
         public policy as expressed in the Act and will be governed by the final 
         adjudication of such issue. 
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                                   SIGNATURES 
 
         The Registrant. Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 
1933, Williams certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets 
all of the requirements for filing on Form S-8 and has duly caused this 
registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto 
duly authorized, in the City of Tulsa and State of Oklahoma on the 1st day of 
August, 2001. 
 
 
                                        THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
                                        (Registrant) 
 
 
 
                                        By  /s/ SUZANNE H. COSTIN 
                                           ------------------------------------ 
                                           (Suzanne H. Costin, Attorney-in-fact) 
 
        Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this 
registration statement has been signed by the following persons in the 
capacities indicated on August 1, 2001: 
 
 
 
         SIGNATURE                                                     TITLE 
         ---------                                                     ----- 
 
                                                            
                     *                                        Chairman of the Board, President 
         --------------------------                           and Chief Executive Officer 
         Keith E. Bailey                                      (Principal Executive Officer) 
 
                     *                                        Senior Vice President 
         --------------------------                           (Principal Financial Officer) 
         Jack D. McCarthy 
 
 
                     *                                        Controller 
         --------------------------                           (Principal Accounting Officer) 
         Gary R. Belitz 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         Hugh M. Chapman 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         Glenn A. Cox 
 
 
                      *                                       Director 
         --------------------------- 
         Thomas H. Cruikshank 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         William E. Green 
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                      *                                       Director 
         --------------------------- 
          W. R. Howell 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         James C. Lewis 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         Charles M. Lillis 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         George A. Lorch 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         Frank T. MacInnis 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         Gordon R. Parker 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         Janice D. Stoney 
 
 
                     *                                        Director 
         --------------------------- 
         Joseph H. Williams 
 
 
*By      /s/ Suzanne H. Costin 
         --------------------------- 
         (Suzanne H. Costin, Attorney-in-fact) 
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                               INDEX TO EXHIBITS. 
 
 
 
Exhibit           Description 
- -------           ----------- 
                
4.1               The Williams Companies, Inc. 2001 Stock Plan. 
 
5.1               Opinion and Consent of Suzanne H. Costin, Esq., Secretary and 
                  Counsel for Williams, relating to the validity of the 
                  securities. 
 
23.1              Consent of Ernst & Young LLP. 
 
23.2              Consent of Suzanne H. Costin, Esq. (contained in Exhibit 5.1) 
 
24.1              Power of Attorney. 
 
24.2              Certified copy of resolution authorizing signatures pursuant 
                  to Power of Attorney. 
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                                                                     EXHIBIT 4.1 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
 
                                 2001 STOCK PLAN 
 
 
         SECTION 1. Purposes. 
 
         1.01 Pursuant to that certain Agreement and Plan of Merger among The 
Williams Companies, Inc., Resources Acquisition Corp and Barrett Resources 
Corporation dated as of May 7, 2001 ("Merger Agreement") the Company agreed to 
assume, effective at the Merger Date (as defined below) certain options granted 
under certain option plans maintained prior to the Merger Date (as defined 
below) by Barrett Resources Corporation, which options would become and 
represent options ("Substitute Options") to purchase Shares (as defined below), 
and to assume the Barrett Plans (as defined below), with the result that all the 
obligations of Barrett Resources Corporation under the Barrett Plans would 
become obligations of the Company following the Merger Date. 
 
         The purpose of The Williams Companies, Inc. 2001 stock Option Plan (the 
"Plan") as set forth herein, is to implement the provisions of the Merger 
Agreement by amending and restating the Barrett Plans as the Plan to reflect 
their assumption by the Company, and to provide for the grant of the Substitute 
Options pursuant to the Merger Agreement. 
 
         SECTION 2. Definitions; Construction. 
 
         2.01 Definitions. In addition to the terms defined elsewhere in the 
Plan, the following terms as used in the Plan shall have the following meanings 
when used with initial capital letters: 
 
                  2.01.1 "Affiliate" means any entity other than the Company in 
         which the Company owns, directly or indirectly, at least twenty percent 
         (20%) of the combined voting power of all classes of stock of such 
         entity or at least twenty percent (20%) of the ownership interests in 
         such entity. 
 
                  2.01.2 "Barrett Award Agreement" means any written agreement, 
         contract or other instrument or document evidencing a Barrett Option. 
 
                  2.01.3 "Barrett Option" means an option (including an 
         incentive stock option under Code Section 422) granted under a Barrett 
         Plan, to the extent such option (after effectuation of the adjustment 
         contemplated by Section 7.2(a) of the Merger Agreement) was outstanding 
         immediately prior to the Merger Date. 
 
                  2.01.4 "Barrett Plan" means any of the following plans as in 
         effect immediately prior to the Merger Date: Barrett Resources 
         Corporation 2000 Stock Option Plan; Barrett Resources Corporation 1999 
         Stock Option Plan; Barrett Resources Corporation 1997 Stock Option 
         Plan; Barrett Resources Corporation Non-Discretionary Stock Option Plan 
         as Amended March 20, 1997; Barrett Resources Corporation 1994 Stock 
         Option Plan, Plains Petroleum Company 1992 Stock Option Plan, Plains 
         Petroleum Company 1989 Stock Option Plan, and Plains Petroleum Company 
         1985 Stock Option Plan for Non- 
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         Employee Directors. A copy of each Barrett Plan is respectively 
         attached hereto as Exhibits A through H. 
 
                  2.01.5 "Board means the Company's Board of Directors. 
 
                  2.01.6 "CEO" means the Chief Executive Officer of the Company, 
         as designated by the Board. 
 
                  2.01.7 "Code" means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as 
         amended from time to time. 
 
                  2.01.8 "Company" means The Williams Companies, Inc. together 
         with any successor thereto. 
 
                  2.01.9 "Exchange Act" means the Securities Exchange Act of 
         1934, as amended. 
 
                  2.01.10 "Fair Market Value" means, as of any date, with 
         respect to Shares at any time that Shares are listed on the New York 
         Stock Exchange, the mean between the highest and lowest selling prices 
         in the consolidated transaction reporting system as of that date or 
         nearest preceding date on which a sale was reported; and, with respect 
         to Shares at any time that Shares are not listed on the New York Stock 
         Exchange, or property other than Shares, the Fair Market Value of such 
         Shares or other property determined by such methods or procedures as 
         shall be established from time to time by the CEO. 
 
                  2.01.11 "Merger" means the merger among the Company, Resources 
         Acquisition Corp., and Barrett Resources Corporation, as defined and 
         described in the Merger Agreement. 
 
                  2.01.12 "Merger Date" means the time at which the Merger 
         becomes effective (defined in the Merger Agreement as the "Effective 
         Time"). 
 
                  2.01.13 "Merger Agreement" means such term as defined in 
         Section 1.01. 
 
                  2.01.14 "Participant" means a Person holding a Replacement 
         Option. 
 
                  2.01.15 "Person" shall have the meaning assigned in the 
         Exchange Act. 
 
                  2.01.16 "Replacement Option" means a right, granted under 
         Section 6.02 hereof, to purchase Shares at a specified price during 
         specified time periods. 
 
                  2.01.17 "Replacement Option Agreement" means the agreement 
         evidencing a Replacement Option. 
 
                  2.01.18 "Shares" means the common stock of the Company, $1.00 
         par value, and such other securities of the Company as may be 
         substituted for Shares pursuant to Section 8.01 hereof. 
 
 
                                       2 
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                  2.01.19 "Williams Grantee" means any Person who, immediately 
         prior to the Merger Date, held a Barrett Option. 
 
                  2.02 Construction. For purposes of the Plan, the following 
         rules of construction shall apply: 
 
                  2.02.1 The word "or" is disjunctive but not necessarily 
         exclusive. 
 
                  2.02.2 Words in the singular include the plural; words in the 
         plural include the singular; and words in the neuter gender include the 
         masculine and feminine genders and words in the masculine or feminine 
         gender include the other and neuter genders. 
 
         SECTION 3. Administration. 
 
         3.01 The Plan shall be administered by the CEO or, if the Board so 
designates, by a committee of the Board. (If the Board designates such a 
committee, references in the Plan to the CEO shall be deemed to be references to 
such committee.). The CEO shall have full and final authority to take the 
following actions, in each case subject to and consistent with the provisions of 
the Merger Agreement and the Plan, including but not limited to Section 6.02: 
 
         (i)      to designate Participants; 
 
         (ii)     to determine the type or types of Replacement Options to be 
                  granted to each Participant; 
 
         (iii)    to determine the number of Replacement Options to be granted, 
                  the number of Shares to which a Replacement Option will 
                  relate, the terms and conditions of any Replacement Option 
                  (including, but not limited to, any exercise price, grant 
                  price or purchase price, any limitation or restriction, any 
                  schedule for lapse of limitations, forfeiture restrictions or 
                  restrictions on exercisability or transferability, and 
                  accelerations or waivers thereof, based in each case on such 
                  considerations as the CEO shall determine), and all other 
                  matters to be determined in connection with a Replacement 
                  Option; 
 
         (iv)     to determine whether, to what extent and under what 
                  circumstances a Replacement Option may be settled in, or the 
                  exercise price of a Replacement Option may be paid in, cash, 
                  Shares, other Replacement Options or other property, or a 
                  Replacement Option may be accelerated, vested, canceled, 
                  forfeited, exchanged or surrendered; 
 
         (v)      to determine whether, to what extent and under what 
                  circumstances cash, Shares, other Replacement Options, other 
                  property and other amounts payable with respect to a 
                  Replacement Option shall be deferred either at the election of 
                  the CEO or at the election of the Participant; 
 
         (vi)     to prescribe the form of each Replacement Option Agreement, 
                  which need not be identical for each Participant; 
 
 
                                       3 
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         (vii)    to adopt, amend, suspend, waive and rescind such rules and 
                  regulations and appoint such agents as the CEO may deem 
                  necessary or advisable to administer the Plan; 
 
         (viii)   to correct any defect or supply any omissions or reconcile any 
                  inconsistency; and to construe and interpret the Plan, the 
                  rules and regulations, any Replacement Option Agreement or 
                  other instrument entered into or relating to a Replacement 
                  Option made under the Plan; including but not limited to the 
                  authority to correct any defect, supply any omission and 
                  reconcile any inconsistency between the Plan and the 
                  applicable Barrett Plan and the Replacement Option Agreement 
                  and the applicable Barrett Award Agreement; and 
 
         (ix)     to make all other decisions and determinations as may be 
                  required under the terms of the Plan or as the CEO may deem 
                  necessary or advisable for the administration of the Plan. 
 
         Any action of the CEO with respect to the Plan shall be final, 
conclusive and binding on all Persons, including the Company, Affiliates, 
Participants, any Person claiming any rights under the Plan from or through any 
Participant, and stockholders. The express grant of any specific power to the 
CEO, and the taking of any action by the CEO, shall not be construed as limiting 
any power or authority of the CEO. The CEO may delegate to officers or managers 
of the Company or of any Affiliate the authority, subject to such terms as the 
CEO shall determine, to take such actions and perform such functions under the 
Plan as the CEO may specify, including, but not limited to, administrative 
functions. The CEO shall be entitled to, in good faith, rely or act upon any 
report or other information furnished to it by any officer, manager or other 
employee of the Company or any Affiliate, the Company's independent certified 
public accountants, or any executive compensation consultant or other 
professional retained by the Company to assist in the administration of the 
Plan. Any and all powers, authorizations and discretions granted by the Plan to 
the CEO (or delegated by the CEO) shall likewise be exercisable at any time by 
the Board. 
 
         SECTION 4. Shares Subject to the Plan. 
 
         4.01 An aggregate number of Shares is hereby made available and is 
reserved for delivery on account of the exercise of Replacement Options equal to 
the number of Shares determined pursuant to the formulas set forth in Section 
6.02 to be required to replace Barrett Options held by Williams Grantees as of 
the Merger Date; provided that, subject to adjustment as provided in Section 
8.01 hereof, the total number of Shares reserved and available for distribution 
under the Plan shall not exceed 2,200,000 Shares. 
 
         Any Shares distributed pursuant to a Replacement Option may consist, in 
whole or in part, of authorized and unissued Shares or of treasury Shares, 
including Shares repurchased by the Company for purposes of the Plan; provided, 
however, that if, at the time Shares are to be distributed under the Plan to a 
Participant (including upon exercise of a Replacement Option), the Shares are 
listed on the New York Stock Exchange and such Participant is a "director" or 
"officer" of the Company within the meaning of Sections 312.03 and 703.09 of the 
Listed Company Manual of the New York Stock Exchange, such that the 
Participant's acquisition of Stock originally issued by the Company would be 
subject to the requirement of stockholder 
 
 
                                       4 
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approval under applicable Exchange rules, the Shares to be distributed to such 
Participant shall consist only of treasury Shares then held by the Company. The 
Company shall use its best efforts to obtain and have available, at any time 
that the such treasury Shares are required to be distributed in connection with 
a Replacement Option, a sufficient number of treasury Shares, not reserved for 
other uses, to be able to make prompt delivery in connection with any such 
Replacement Option. 
 
         SECTION 5. Eligibility. 
 
         5.01 Replacement Options may be granted only to Williams Grantees. 
 
         SECTION 6. Specific Terms of Replacement Options. 
 
         6.01 General. Subject to the terms of the Plan and any applicable 
Replacement Option Agreement, Replacement Options shall be granted as provided 
in this Section 6 to replace and in substitution for those opportunities and 
benefits (under the Barrett Plans) of Williams Grantees. Immediately prior to 
such grant, the Barrett Option it replaces shall terminate and be of no further 
effect. 
 
         6.02 Replacement Options. Effective as of immediately after the Merger 
Date, the CEO shall grant Replacement Options to each Williams Grantee, on the 
following terms and conditions: 
 
         (i)      Exercise Price. The exercise price per Share of a Replacement 
                  Option shall be the quotient obtained by dividing the exercise 
                  price per share under the Barrett Option it replaces by 1.767, 
                  with such quotient rounded up to the nearest one-tenth of one 
                  cent, as determined by the CEO. 
 
         (ii)     Number of Shares. The number of Shares subject to the 
                  Replacement Option shall be the product of the number of 
                  shares of common stock of Barrett Resources Corporation, par 
                  value $0.01 per share subject to the Barrett Option it 
                  replaces, multiplied by 1.767, with such product rounded to 
                  the nearest full share, or if there shall not be a nearest 
                  share, the next greater full share, as determined by the CEO. 
 
         (iii)    Replacement Option Terms. Each Replacement Option shall have 
                  substantially the same terms and conditions as the Barrett 
                  Option it replaces (other than the exercise price and the 
                  number of shares and the fact that it is exercisable for 
                  Shares, but including but not limited to the remaining option 
                  term, vesting, (including, if applicable, accelerated 
                  vesting), conditions of exercisability), employment 
                  requirements, directorship requirement, requirements for 
                  acknowledgements and warranties from the Participant, sale 
                  restrictions on the Shares, and the methods of and limits on 
                  exercise of the Replacement Option), and not give the 
                  Participant any additional benefits he or she did not have, 
                  under the corresponding Barrett Option, as determined by the 
                  CEO. Subject to the foregoing, the CEO shall determine the 
                  time or times at which a Replacement Option may be exercised, 
                  the methods by which such exercise price may be paid or deemed 
                  to be paid, and the permitted form of such payment. 
 
 
                                       5 
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         (iv)     Grant of Replacement Incentive Stock Options. At the time of 
                  the grant of any Replacement Option, the CEO shall, if such 
                  Replacement Option replaces an incentive stock option granted 
                  under a Barrett Plan ("ISO Replacement Option"), designate 
                  that such Replacement Option shall be made subject to 
                  additional restrictions to permit it to qualify insofar as 
                  reasonably possible as an "incentive stock option" under the 
                  requirements of Section 422 of the Code. 
 
         SECTION 7. General Terms of Replacement Options. 
 
         7.01 Limits on Transfer of Replacement Options, Beneficiaries. No right 
or interest of a Participant in, or relating to, any Replacement Option shall be 
pledged, encumbered or hypothecated to or in favor of any Person other than the 
Company or an Affiliate, or shall be subject to any lien, obligation or 
liability of such Participant to any Person other than the Company or an 
Affiliate. Unless otherwise determined by the CEO or permitted under the 
relevant Barrett Option, (consistent with Section 422 of the Code and the 
requirements for registration of offers and sales of Shares under the Plan with 
the Securities and Exchange Commission on a registration statement on Form S-8, 
as then in effect, or such other such registration form as may then be 
available), no Replacement Option shall be assignable or transferable by a 
Participant otherwise than by will or the laws of descent and distribution; 
provided, however, that, if so determined by the CEO, a Participant may, in the 
manner established by the CEO, designate a beneficiary or beneficiaries to 
exercise the rights of the Participant upon the death of the Participant. A 
beneficiary, guardian, legal representative or other Person claiming any rights 
under the Plan from or through any Participant shall be subject to all the terms 
and conditions of the Plan and any Replacement Option Agreement applicable to 
such Participant as well as any additional restrictions or limitations deemed 
necessary or appropriate by the CEO. An ISO Replacement Option shall be 
exercisable by the guardian, legal representative, beneficiary or other Person 
only if a ruling from the Internal Revenue Service or an opinion of counsel is 
obtained to the effect that neither the grant nor the exercise of such power is 
violative of Section 422 of the Code. Any opinion of counsel must be acceptable 
to the CEO both with respect to the counsel rendering the opinion and with 
respect to the form of opinion. 
 
         7.02 Registration and Listing Compliance. The Company shall have no 
obligation to make any payment or distribute Shares with respect to any 
Replacement Option in a transaction subject to the registration requirements of 
the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or any state securities laws or subject 
to a listing requirement under any listing agreement between the Company and any 
national securities exchange, and no Replacement Option shall confer upon any 
Participant any rights to such delivery or distribution, until such laws and 
contractual obligations of the Company have been complied within all material 
respects. The Company shall have no obligation to register Shares or the resale 
of the Shares under the Securities Act of 1933, and in the absence of such 
registration the Shares may not be sold unless they are subject to an exemption 
from registration from the Security Act of 1933. 
 
         7.03 Stock Certificates. All certificates for Shares delivered under 
the terms of the Plan shall be subject to such stop-transfer orders and other 
restrictions as the CEO may deem advisable under federal or state securities 
laws, rules and regulations thereunder, and the rules of any national securities 
exchange or automated quotation system on which Shares are listed or quoted. The 
CEO may cause a legend or legends to be placed on any such certificates to make 
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appropriate reference to such restrictions or any other restrictions or 
limitations that may be applicable to Shares. In addition, during any period in 
which Replacement Options or Shares are subject to restrictions or limitations 
under the terms of the Plan or any Replacement Option Agreement, or during any 
period during which delivery or receipt of a Replacement Option or Shares has 
been deferred by the CEO or a Participant, the CEO may require any Participant 
to enter into an agreement providing that certificates representing Shares 
issuable or issued pursuant to a Replacement Option shall remain in the physical 
custody of the Company or such other Person as the CEO may designate. 
 
         SECTION 8. Adjustment Provisions. 
 
         8.01 In the event that the CEO shall determine that any dividend or 
other distribution (whether in the form of cash, Shares, other securities or 
other property), recapitalization, stock split, reverse stock split, 
reorganization, merger, consolidation, split-up, spin-off, combination, 
repurchase, exchange of Shares or other securities of the Company, or other 
similar corporate transactions or event affects the Shares such that an 
adjustment is determined by the CEO to be appropriate in order to prevent 
dilution or enlargement of Participants' rights under the Plan, then the CEO 
shall, in such manner as it may deem equitable, adjust any or all of (i) the 
number and kind of Shares which may thereafter be issued in connection with 
Replacement Options; (ii) the number and kind of Shares issued or issuable in 
respect of outstanding Replacement Options; and (iii) the exercise price, grant 
price or purchase price relating to any Replacement Option or, if deemed 
appropriate, make provisions for a cash payment with respect to any outstanding 
Replacement Option. In addition, the CEO is authorized to make adjustments in 
the terms and conditions of, and the criteria in, Replacement Options in 
recognition of unusual or nonrecurring event (including, without limitation, 
events described in the preceding sentence) affecting the Company or any 
Affiliate or the financial statements of the Company or any Affiliate, or in 
response to changes in applicable laws, regulations or accounting principles. 
 
         SECTION 9. Amendments to and Termination of the Plan. 
 
         9.01 The Board may amend, alter, suspend, discontinue or terminate the 
Plan without the consent of stockholders or Participants; provided, however, 
that, without the consent of a Participant, no amendment, alteration, 
suspension, discontinuation or termination of the Plan may materially and 
adversely affect the rights of such Participant under any Replacement Option 
theretofore granted to him. The CEO may waive any conditions or rights under, 
amend any terms of, or amend, alter, suspend, discontinue or terminate any 
Replacement Option theretofore granted, prospectively or retrospectively; 
provided, however, that, without the consent of a Participant, no amendment, 
alteration, suspension, discontinuation or termination of any Replacement Option 
may materially and adversely affect the rights of such Participant under any 
Replacement Option theretofore granted to him. 
 
         Unless earlier terminated by the Board, the Plan shall terminate on the 
earlier of (1) the tenth (10th) anniversary of the effective date (set forth in 
Section 11.01) or (2) when no Shares remain reserved and available for issuance 
and the Company has no further obligation with respect to any Replacement Option 
granted under the Plan. 
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         SECTION 10. General Provisions. 
 
         10.01 No Rights to Replacement Options; No Stockholder Rights. Except 
as set forth in the Merger Agreement or in Section 6.02 of the Plan, no Williams 
Grantee, Participant, director, or employee shall have any claim to be granted 
any Replacement Option under the Plan, and there is no obligation for uniformity 
of treatment of Williams Grantees, Participants, directors and employees, except 
as provided in any other compensation arrangement. No Replacement Option shall 
confer on any Participant any of the rights of a stockholder of the Company 
unless and until Shares are in fact issued to such Participant in connection 
with such Replacement Option. 
 
         10.02 Withholding. The Company or any Affiliate is authorized to 
withhold from any Replacement Option granted or any payment due under the Plan, 
including from a distribution of Shares, amounts of withholding taxes due with 
respect to a Replacement Option, its exercise or any payment thereunder, and to 
take such other action as the CEO may deem necessary or advisable to enable the 
Company and Participants to satisfy obligations for the payment of such taxes. 
This authority shall include authority to withhold or receive Shares, 
Replacement Options or other property and to make cash payments in respect 
thereof in satisfaction of such tax obligations. In no event shall the 
repurchase of Shares for tax withholding exceed the number required to satisfy 
the employer's minimum statutory withholding requirements. 
 
         10.03 No Right to Employment. Nothing contained in the Plan or any 
Replacement Option Agreement shall confer, and no grant of a Replacement Option 
shall be construed as conferring, upon any Williams Grantee Participant any 
right continue in the service of the Company or any Affiliate or to interfere in 
any way with the right of the Company or any Affiliate to terminate his 
employment at any time or increase or decrease his compensation from the rate in 
existence at the time of granting of a Replacement Option, except as provided in 
any other compensation arrangement. 
 
         10.04 Unfunded Status of Replacement Options; Creation of Trusts. The 
Plan is intended to constitute an "unfunded" plan for incentive and deferred 
compensation. With respect to any payments not yet made to a Participant 
pursuant to a Replacement Option, nothing contained in the Plan or any 
Replacement Option shall give any such Participant any rights that are greater 
than those of a general creditor of the Company; provided, however, that the CEO 
may authorize the creation of trusts or make other arrangements to meet the 
Company's obligations under the Plan to deliver cash, Shares or other property 
pursuant to any Replacement Option; which trusts or other arrangements shall be 
consistent with the "unfunded" status of the Plan unless the CEO otherwise 
determines. 
 
         10.05 No Limit on Other Compensatory Arrangements. Nothing contained in 
the Plan shall prevent the Company or any Affiliate from adopting other or 
additional compensation arrangements (which relate to Replacement Options under 
the Plan), and such arrangements may be either generally applicable or 
applicable only in specific cases. Notwithstanding anything in the Plan to the 
contrary, the terms of each Replacement Option shall be construed so as to be 
consistent with such other arrangements in effect at the time of the Replacement 
Option. 
 
         10.06 No Fractional Shares. No fractional Shares shall be issued or 
delivered pursuant to the Plan or any Replacement Option. The CEO shall 
determine whether cash, other 
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Replacement Options or other property shall be issued or paid in lieu of 
fractional Shares or any rights thereto shall be forfeited or otherwise 
eliminated. 
 
         10.07 Governing Law. The validity, interpretation, construction and 
effect of the Plan and any rules and regulations relating to the Plan shall be 
governed by the laws of the State of Delaware (without regard to the conflicts 
of laws thereof), and applicable federal law. 
 
         10.08 Severability. If any provision of the Plan is or becomes or is 
deemed invalid, illegal or unenforceable in any jurisdiction, or would 
disqualify the Plan or any Replacement Option under any law deemed applicable by 
the CEO, such provision shall be construed or deemed amended to conform to 
applicable laws or if it cannot be construed or deemed amended without, in the 
determination of the CEO, materially altering the intent of the Plan, it shall 
be deleted and the remainder of the Plan shall remain in full force and effect; 
provided, however, that, unless otherwise determined by the CEO, the provision 
shall not be construed or deemed amended or deleted with respect to any 
Participant whose rights and obligations under the Plan are not subject to the 
law of such jurisdiction or the law deemed applicable by the CEO. 
 
         SECTION 11. Effective Date. 
 
         11.01 The Plan was approved by the Board on July 22, 2001 and became 
effective on that date. 
 
                                       THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
 
 
 
                                       By: /s/ Michael P. Johnson 
                                           -------------------------------- 
                                           Sr. Vice President, 
                                           Human Resources & Administration 
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                                    EXHIBIT A 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
                                 2001 STOCK PLAN 
 
 
              BARRETT RESOURCES CORPORATION 2000 STOCK OPTION PLAN 
 
 
(filed as Exhibit 4.1 to Barrett Resources Corp.'s Registration Statement on 
Form S-8 filed May 9, 2000) 
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                                    EXHIBIT B 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
                                 2001 STOCK PLAN 
 
 
              BARRETT RESOURCES CORPORATION 1999 STOCK OPTION PLAN 
 
(filed as Exhibit 99.1 to Barrett Resources Corp.'s Proxy Statement dated 
March 25, 1999) 
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                                    EXHIBIT C 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
                                 2001 STOCK PLAN 
 
              BARRETT RESOURCES CORPORATION 1997 STOCK OPTION PLAN 
 
              (filed as Exhibit 99.1 to Barrett Resources Corp.'s 
                     Proxy Statement dated April 24, 1997) 
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                                    EXHIBIT D 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
                                 2001 STOCK PLAN 
 
 
  BARRETT RESOURCES CORPORATION NON-DISCRETIONARY STOCK OPTION PLAN AS AMENDED 
                                 MARCH 20, 1997 
 
              (filed as Exhibit 99.2 to Barrett Resources Corp.'s 
                     Proxy Statement dated April 24, 1997) 
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                                    EXHIBIT E 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
                                 2001 STOCK PLAN 
 
 
              BARRETT RESOURCES CORPORATION 1994 STOCK OPTION PLAN 
 
                 (filed as an Exhibit to Barrett Resources Corp.'s 
            Registration Statement on Form S-8 filed March 15, 1995) 
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                                    EXHIBIT F 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
                                 2001 STOCK PLAN 
 
 
                 PLAINS PETROLEUM COMPANY 1992 STOCK OPTION PLAN 
 
                    (filed as an Exhibit to Plains Petroleum 
                      Company's Registration Statement on 
                        Form S-8 filed November 16, 1992) 
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                                    EXHIBIT G 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
                                 2001 STOCK PLAN 
 
 
                 PLAINS PETROLEUM COMPANY 1989 STOCK OPTION PLAN 
 
 
                    (filed as an Exhibit to Plains Petroleum 
                        Company's Registration Statement 
                       on Form S-8 filed August 11, 1989) 
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                                    EXHIBIT H 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
                                 2001 STOCK PLAN 
 
 
   PLAINS PETROLEUM COMPANY 1985 STOCK OPTION PLAN FOR NON-EMPLOYEE DIRECTORS 
 
   (filed as an Exhibit to Plains Petroleum Company's Registration Statement 
                       on Form 10 filed August 21, 1985) 
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                                                                     EXHIBIT 5.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                       [THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES LETTERHEAD] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
August 1, 2001 
 
 
 
The Williams Companies, Inc. 
One Williams Center 
Tulsa, OK  74172 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
The Williams Companies, Inc., a Delaware corporation ("Williams"), contemplates 
filing a Registration Statement on Form S-8 under the Securities Act of 1933, as 
amended (the "Registration Statement"), relating to the registration of Common 
Stock of Williams, $1.00 par value (the "Common Stock"), and associated 
Preferred Stock Purchase Rights (the "Rights"), to be issued pursuant to the 
terms of The Williams Companies, Inc. 2001 Stock Plan (the "Plan"). 
 
As counsel for Williams, I have examined originals or copies, certified or 
otherwise identified to my satisfaction, of such documents, corporate records, 
certificates of public officials and other instruments and legal matters as I 
deem relevant to the authorization and issuance of the Common Stock and the 
Rights under the terms of the Plan. Based on such examination, it is my opinion 
that the Common Stock has been duly authorized and, when issued and delivered in 
accordance with the terms of the Plan, will be validly issued, fully paid and 
nonassessable, and the Rights to which holders of Common Stock issued under the 
Plan will be entitled, have been duly authorized and when issued in accordance 
with their terms, will be validly issued. 
 
I hereby consent to the filing of this opinion with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission as Exhibit 5.1 to the Registration Statement. 
 
Best regards, 
 
/s/ Suzanne H. Costin 
 
 
Suzanne H. Costin 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.1 
 
 
                         CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT AUDITORS 
 
We consent to the incorporation by reference in the Registration Statement (Form 
S-8) pertaining to The Williams 2001 Stock Plan of The Williams Companies, Inc. 
of our report dated February 28, 2001, except for the matters described in Note 
3, as to which the date is April 23, 2001, with respect to the consolidated 
financial statements and schedules of The Williams Companies, Inc. included in 
its Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission 
on May 22, 2001. 
 
 
                                                           /s/ Ernst & Young LLP 
 
Tulsa, Oklahoma 
July 26, 2001 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 24.1 
 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
 
                                POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
                  KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS that each of the undersigned 
individuals, in their capacity as a director or officer, or both, as hereinafter 
set forth below their signature, of THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC., a Delaware 
corporation ("Williams"), does hereby constitute and appoint WILLIAM G. VON 
GLAHN, SUZANNE H. COSTIN and SCOTT WELCH their true and lawful attorneys and 
each of them (with full power to act without the others) their true and lawful 
attorneys for them and in their name and in their capacity as a director or 
officer, or both, of Williams, as hereinafter set forth below their signature, 
to sign a registration statement on Form S-8 for the registration under the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, of Common Stock of Williams issuable to 
participants in The Williams Companies, Inc. 2001 Stock Plan and any and all 
amendments and post-effective amendments to said registration statement and any 
and all instruments necessary or incidental in connection therewith; and 
 
                  THAT the undersigned Williams does hereby constitute and 
appoint WILLIAM G. VON GLAHN, SUZANNE H. COSTIN and SCOTT WELCH its true and 
lawful attorneys and each of them (with full power to act without the others) 
its true and lawful attorney for it and in its name and on its behalf to sign 
said registration statement and any and all amendments and post-effective 
amendments thereto and any and all instruments necessary or incidental in 
connection therewith. 
 
                  Each of said attorneys shall have full power of substitution 
and resubstitution, and said attorneys or any of them or any substitute 
appointed by any of them hereunder shall have full power and authority to do and 
perform in the name and on behalf of each of the undersigned, in any and all 
capacities, every act whatsoever requisite or necessary to be done in the 
premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as each of the undersigned might 
or could do in person, the undersigned hereby ratifying and approving the acts 
of said attorneys or any of them or of any such substitute pursuant hereto. 
 
                  IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned have executed this 
instrument, all as of the 22nd day of July, 2001. 
 
 
        /s/ Keith E. Bailey                   /s/ Jack D. McCarthy 
- --------------------------------          ---------------------------- 
        Keith E. Bailey                           Jack D. McCarthy 
        Chairman of the Board,                    Senior Vice President 
        President and                             (Principal Financial Officer) 
        Chief Executive Officer 
        (Principal Executive Officer) 
 
 
 
 
                                /s/ Gary R. Belitz 
                            ------------------------------------- 
                                    Gary R. Belitz 
                                    Controller 
                                    (Principal Accounting Officer) 
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    /s/ Hugh M. Chapman                              /s/ Glenn A. Cox 
- --------------------------------                 ---------------------------- 
        Hugh M. Chapman                                  Glenn A Cox 
        Director                                         Director 
 
 
    /s/ Thomas H. Cruikshank                         /s/ William E. Green 
- --------------------------------                 ---------------------------- 
      Thomas H. Cruikshank                               William E. Green 
      Director                                           Director 
 
 
    /s/ W. R. Howell                                 /s/ James C. Lewis 
- --------------------------------                 ---------------------------- 
        W. R. Howell                                     James C. Lewis 
        Director                                         Director 
 
 
    /s/ Charles M. Lillis                            /s/ George A. Lorch 
- --------------------------------                 ---------------------------- 
      Charles M. Lillis                                  George A. Lorch 
      Director                                           Director 
 
 
    /s/ Frank T. MacInnis                            /s/ Gordon R. Parker 
- --------------------------------                 ---------------------------- 
        Frank T. MacInnis                                Gordon R. Parker 
        Director                                         Director 
 
 
    /s/ Janice D. Stoney                             /s/ Joseph H. Williams 
- --------------------------------                 ---------------------------- 
        Janice D. Stoney                                 Joseph H. Williams 
        Director                                         Director 
 
 
                                                 THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
 
 
 
                                                 By: /s/ William G. von Glahn 
                                                     -------------------------- 
                                                     William G. von Glahn 
ATTEST:                                              Senior Vice President 
 
 
/s/ Suzanne H. Costin 
- -------------------------------- 
    Suzanne H. Costin 
    Secretary 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 24.2 
 
                          THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
 
                             SECRETARY'S CERTIFICATE 
 
                           I, the undersigned, SUZANNE H. COSTIN, Secretary of 
THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC., a Delaware corporation (hereinafter called the 
"Company"), do hereby certify that at a meeting of the Board of Directors of the 
Company, duly convened and held on July 22, 2001, at which a quorum of said 
Board was present and acting throughout, the following resolutions were duly 
adopted: 
 
                           RESOLVED that authorization be, and hereby is, given 
                  for the issuance and sale, from time to time, of up to two 
                  million two hundred thousand (2,200,000) shares of the 
                  Company's authorized but unissued Common Stock, one dollar 
                  ($1.00) par value, and associated preferred stock purchase 
                  rights, under the terms and provisions of The Williams 
                  Companies, Inc. 2001 Stock Plan (the "Plan"). 
 
                           RESOLVED that the officers of the Company be, and 
                  they hereby are, authorized to execute and file with the 
                  Securities and Exchange Commission under the Securities Act of 
                  1933, as amended, a Registration Statement on Form S-8 or 
                  other Securities Act registration form as may be considered 
                  appropriate, and all amendments and supplements thereto, all 
                  required exhibits and documents in connection therewith, the 
                  prospectus contained therein and all amendments or supplements 
                  thereto with respect to not more than two million two hundred 
                  thousand (2,200,000) shares of Common Stock, one dollar 
                  ($1.00) par value, and associated preferred stock purchase 
                  rights, of the Company to be purchased by employees in 
                  accordance with the terms and provisions of the Plan, and such 
                  indeterminate amount of plan interests constituting separate 
                  securities required to be registered, and to make all such 
                  payments and to do or cause to be done all other acts and 
                  things as, in their opinion or in the opinion of any of them, 
                  may be necessary or desirable and proper in order to effect 
                  such filing or in order that such Registration Statement and 
                  any such amendment or amendments may become effective and may 
                  remain in effect as long as shall be required. 
 
                           RESOLVED that the form of power of attorney submitted 
                  to this meeting for use in connection with the execution and 
                  filing for and on behalf of the Company of the Registration 
                  Statement referred to in the immediately preceding resolution 
                  and any amendments or supplements thereto is hereby approved 
                  and the Chairman of the Board, the Chief Financial Officer and 
                  Chief Accounting Officer of the Company be, and each of them 
                  hereby is, authorized to execute said power of attorney in the 
                  form so presented by, for and on behalf of the Company. 
 
                           RESOLVED that the officers of the Company be, and 
                  they hereby are, authorized and directed in the name and on 
                  behalf of the Company to take any 
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                  and all action which they may deem necessary or advisable in 
                  order to effect the registration or qualification (or 
                  exemption therefore) of such securities for issue, offer, sale 
                  or trade under the Blue Sky or securities laws of any state of 
                  the United States of America or elsewhere, and in connection 
                  therewith to execute, acknowledge, verify, deliver, file or 
                  cause to be published any applications, reports, consents to 
                  service of process, appointments of attorney to receive 
                  service of process and other papers and instruments which may 
                  be required under such applications, reports, consents to 
                  service of process, appointments of attorney to receive 
                  service of process and other papers and instruments which may 
                  be required under such laws and to take any and all further 
                  action which they may deem necessary or advisable in order to 
                  maintain any such registration or qualification for as long as 
                  they deem necessary or as required by law. 
 
                           RESOLVED that the Chairman of the Board, the 
                  President, any Vice President, the Secretary or any Assistant 
                  Secretary of this Company be, and they hereby are, authorized 
                  to execute and deliver on behalf of this Company applications 
                  for the listing of not more than an additional two million two 
                  hundred thousand (2,200,000) shares of Common Stock of the 
                  Company together with associated preferred stock purchase 
                  rights reserved for issuance under the terms of the Plan, on 
                  the New York Stock Exchange and the Pacific Stock Exchange and 
                  said officers are further authorized to take all such action 
                  and to file with such exchanges all such documents as may be 
                  necessary in order to accomplish the same. 
 
                           RESOLVED that the Chairman of the Board, the 
                  President, any Vice President, the Secretary or any Assistant 
                  Secretary or any one or more of them be, and they hereby are, 
                  authorized and empowered to appear before the New York Stock 
                  Exchange and the Pacific Stock Exchange or any committees or 
                  any representatives of such exchanges with authority to 
                  present such applications for listing and to make such changes 
                  in such applications or in any amendments relative thereto and 
                  to furnish such information in connection therewith as may be 
                  necessary or advisable to conform with the requirements for 
                  the listing of such Common Stock on said New York Stock 
                  Exchange and Pacific Stock Exchange. 
 
                           RESOLVED that EquiServe Trust Company, N.A., transfer 
                  agent for the Company, as agent for the transfer of 
                  certificates of the Company's Common Stock, one dollar ($1.00) 
                  par value, be, and it hereby is, authorized (1) to record and 
                  countersign, as registrar, certificates for shares of Common 
                  Stock, one dollar ($1.00) par value, of the Company to be 
                  issued as authorized under the terms of the Plan; (2) to 
                  deliver such certificates when countersigned by such registrar 
                  or co-registrar; and (3) from time to time to make transfers 
                  of certificates for such shares of Common Stock with the same 
                  authority and upon the terms and conditions as to such 
                  additional shares of Common Stock as are fully set forth in 
                  the resolutions previously adopted by the Board of Directors 
                  of the Company with respect to presently outstanding Common 
                  Stock of the Company. 
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                           RESOLVED that EquiServe Trust Company, N.A., as 
                  registrar for registration of the Company's Common Stock, one 
                  dollar ($1.00) par value, be, and it hereby is, authorized and 
                  directed to record and register transfers of certificates for 
                  shares of the Company's Common Stock to be issued as 
                  authorized under the terms of the Plan with the same authority 
                  and upon the same terms and conditions as to such shares of 
                  Common Stock as are fully set forth in resolutions previously 
                  adopted by the Board of Directors of the Company with respect 
                  to the presently outstanding Common Stock of the Company. 
 
                           RESOLVED that the officers of this Company be, and 
                  each of them hereby is, authorized to take all such further 
                  action and to execute and deliver all such further instruments 
                  and documents in the name and on behalf of the Company and 
                  under its corporate seal or otherwise and to pay such fees and 
                  expenses as shall be necessary, proper or advisable in order 
                  to fully carry out the intent and to accomplish the purposes 
                  of the foregoing resolutions. 
 
         I further certify that the foregoing resolutions have not been 
modified, revoked or rescinded and are in full force and effect. 
 
         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the 
corporate seal of The Williams Companies, Inc. this 1st day of August, 2001. 
 
 
                                          /s/ SUZANNE H. COSTIN 
                                          ------------------------------------ 
                                          Suzanne H. Costin 
                                          Secretary 
 
[ S E A L ] 
 
 
 


